
Comment from Braxton Morrison 

Posted by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration on Jan 29, 2024 

EMS Practitioners and EMS Clinicians are used interchangeably throughout the document, 

mainly as it flows through sections clearly delineating different people/groups wrote them. EMS 

clinicians/providers/practitioners should be referred to as one term throughout. As the industry 

seems to be transitioning to the term EMS Clinicians, I would recommend using that. 
 


